I am writing to you at the end of my second year of study at the University of Roehampton to thank you for the invaluable contribution your bursary has made to my studies. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The past year has included some challenging highlights in my process to becoming a music therapist including my first placement at a residential care home supporting individuals with dementia. Being able to experience the effect of music therapy on individuals and groups in a variety of therapeutic contexts was truly wonderful and thought provoking. The support provided both at university and on placement allowed me to explore my own clinical practice and begin to develop an idea of how I may work as a therapist in future.   The opportunity to reflect on my learning so far at University through presentations, case summaries and reflective reports provided me with many opportunities to consider the significance and amount of work that I have completed over the past year, which feels substantial and I’m ready for the summer break!
I will always be grateful to The Music Therapy Charity for the bursary which has helped ease some considerable financial pressures and allowed me to focus on my professional development. I have been able to enjoy the process of being a student, learning and developing my clinical practice without having to worry so much about the financial impact of the course. The support from university tutors has been extraordinary and I continue to be excited by the learning journey and look forward to the final year ahead.  
